
 

---------------------------------------------------- 
In the event of an emergency contact Emergency Services. To access the village defibrillator 
(located at the village hall) phone 999 and enter the code C25 into the box.  

 

If you require extra support while waiting for the emergency services, below are numbers of 
villagers who can offer support. 

 

Community Volunteer First Responders 
 

Abi                     Toby   

Craig              Martin  

Rachel      Gianna  
(phone numbers on newsletters distributed to houses and on notice board) 
 

Aberthin Village Hall  

 

 

         

  
 

                         
 

 

 

 
Sadly there are no recent events to report on due the sad postponement of many 

events due to the global pandemic we find ourselves living through.  
 

It has been a very challenging time for many and we were all heartbroken to hear 
of the passing of our beloved John Moore. A hero until the end, the village will 

miss his stories, his smile and his ever joyful nature. It was fitting then, on the day 
of his funeral, the village gathered at a distance on the downs to raise a toast to 
this extraordinary man. 

 
Once government restrictions ease and we are able to safely gather, village 

activities will resume. We have been buoyed by the community spirit we have 
seen in these unprecidented times. From the rainbows that have brightened up 

village pavements and windows, to the vigourous and heartfelt applause (pots and 
pans, drums, cow bells??!?) for our NHS heroes. 
 

We were also overwhelmed by the support offered for a list of community 
volunteers that are willing to be contacted as support in an emergency. As many 

of you are aware we have a defibrilator at the village hall, giving cpr can be 
exhausting and someone in this situation may need support until the ambulance 

arrives.  
 
Below is a handy ‘cut and keep’ information strip with the numbers of our 

community volunteers.  
 

 

 

 

 

N E W S L E T T E R  S U M M E R  2 0 2 0  

 



 

 

 
 

Our committee has been working hard to make sure our hall is looking good for a return to 

use, hopefully in the near future. Our treasurer has secured a grant to help us to continue 

these improvements and to build on this good work. 

It has been wonderful to welcome new members to the committee, and with them they have 

brought a lot of energy and fresh ideas. We hope that, in the near future, we can put these 

into practice once restrictions have eased. If you are interested in joining the committee, 

contact one of our friendly members. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Kate Watts:           

Natasha Patterson:  

Liz Curtis:              

Jemma Mclean:      

Vicky Jarvis:  

 

 

            

 

 

 

 

Camilla Hopkin:  

Laurie Golden:   

Nick Schoner:    

Roy Wiles:          

 

Your Committee: 

You can find more information on our Village Hall Website: 
www.aberthin.org 

Amy Coles: 

Abi Pearce:  

 

 

            

 

 

--------------------------------------------------- 

CUT AND KEEP 
 

ABERTHIN VILLAGE EMERGENCY 

INFORMATION AND CONTACTS 
 

 

Defibrilator code – C25 


